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How the European Commission handled concerns 
about the composition of the High Level Forum on 
Capital Markets Union and alleged conflicts of interest 
of some of its members 

Case 1777/2020/KR  - Opened on 26/11/2020  - Recommendation on 04/05/2021  - Decision
on 27/10/2021  - Institution concerned European Commission ( Maladministration found )  | 

A group of MEPs wrote to the European Commission concerning the composition of the High 
Level Forum on Capital Markets Union, an 'expert group' that aims to provide the Commission 
advice on policy in the area of capital markets. They were concerned about how the 
Commission handles possible conflicts of interest with members of the forum that were 
appointed in a personal capacity, and the need to ensure this category of members acts 
independently and in the public interest. 

The Ombudsman found that, instead of following its own rules on conflicts of interest, the 
Commission applied general measures to mitigate potential conflicts of interest, and that these 
measures were insufficient. As a result, there were significantly fewer members, than the 
Commission had claimed, who could truly be perceived as being independent and representing 
the public interest. To address this maladministration, the Ombudsman recommended that, in 
the future, the Commission diligently apply its rules on conflicts of interest for members of expert
groups. 

The Commission replied [Link] to the Ombudsman, restating its arguments and indicating that it 
did not see the need to follow the Ombudsman’s recommendation and suggestions for 
improvement. As the Ombudsman is not aware that the issue identified in this case is more 
widespread, and given that the expert group in question is no longer operating, she decided not 
to pursue the matter further. The Ombudsman therefore closed her inquiry by confirming her 
findings and recommendation. 

https://www.ombudsman.europa.eu/en/doc/correspondence/en/148378

